Ecola Creek Watershed Council 

Meeting Minutes 3/15/2010
In attendance: Bob Lundy (ECWC), Mike Jackson (ECWC),  Mike Manzulli (ECWC), Bob Mushen (Clatsop County), Jerome Arnold (ECWC), Madeline Dalton (WC coordinator)
I. Minutes from the February meeting were approved.
II. Announcements 

A. SOLV Beach Clean Up: SOLV is hosting a state-wide beach clean up on March 20th from 10 am to 1 pm. Cannon Beach is located in zone 2 for the clean-up. The zone captain for this area is Diana Bartlett. Her contact information is 503-844-9571x 336, or dianab@solv.org. 
B. North Coast Land Conservancy Listening to the Land Presentation on Ecosystem Services: NCLC is hosting another presentation on Wednesday March 17th at 7 pm at the Seaside Library. A presenter from Defenders of Wildlife will speak about the ecological economic benefits available for our area. The following Saturday from 10 am to 12 pm there will be a tour of Neawanna Point to view examples of opportunities for natural services. 
III. Watershed Business

A. Arch Cape Local Wetland Inventory: Madeline announced that she contacted DSL to find out about the status of the Arch Cape LWI that was finally completed last August. Unfortunately, she was disappointed to learn that DSL had never received the LWI report from Pacific Habitat Services. When she contacted PHS, they apologized for the oversight in not submitting the report, and guaranteed that they would resolve the issue immediately. Madeline will keep the council informed on the progress of the DSL review. 

B. Elk Flats Project Funding: Madeline received confirmation from OWEB that they will receive funding this year for the implementation of the Elk Flats Restoration project. The total of the restoration grant will be $79,678. This includes the $75,278 that was originally requested in the grant application, as well as an additional $4,000 for effectiveness monitoring. 

C. Arch Cape Riparian Planting Grant: All planting for this project has been completed. At our next watershed council meeting we would like to take a tour of some of the near-by planting sites. 
D. ECWC Bylaw Revisions: Mike M. completed the revisions to the bylaws that we proposed at an earlier council meeting. The revisions of note include removing the language on the steering committee and adding language about the vice-chair position. Because a number of council members were not present for the March council meeting, we will vote on the amendments at the April council meeting. 
E. City of Cannon Beach Land Acquisition: Negotiations for the land acquisition are moving ahead. Although the property was appraised at a lower value than was originally discussed, it does not appear that this will hinder the progress of the arrangement. 

IV. For the good-of-the-order:  
A. Public Works Subcommittee: Mike J. gave an update on the public works subcommittee formed to investigate the excessive bacteria levels at the Ecola Court outfall. Three members of the subcommittee are working on an action plan for the city to determine the best ways to reduce bacteria levels. The public works department also cleaned out the sewer lines and did not find any direct sources of sewage pollution.
V. Adjourn
